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Grove School





Friday 9th February 2024.

Dear parents and carers,

Attendance

School attendance is currently 94%. We are working to improve attendance and reduce the number of sessions some pupils are absent from school. You will have seen lots in the news about attendance. The Department for Education (DFE) are rightly concerned about pupil attendance nationally. We know that being in school and having the best attendance possible helps children learn. Good attendance supports pupil wellbeing and wider development.

I have attached information for parents called ‘Working Together to Improve School Attendance’. As a parent you are legally responsible for making sure your child gets a suitable full-time education.

The NHS have published some useful information for parents: ‘Is my child too ill for school?’

We want you to follow the advice. 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
It is fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or common cold. But if they have a fever ( a temperature of 38C or more ) keep them off school until the fever goes.

We monitor attendance closely. Teachers will ask to meet with you to talk about your child’s attendance and the impact this is having on their progress. If your child does not want to come to school for any reason please make the teacher aware. We can help.

We have lots of ways to reward good attendance. The children love Thursday Treats, Fantastic Friday assemblies and the 10 Day Challenges. We are always thinking of other ways to encourage good attendance.

Taking children out of school in term time
School does not give permission for pupils to go on holiday during term time. Every day in school is important. Parents who take their children out of school incur fines from Birmingham City Council.

After school clubs

We continue to offer an amazing range of after school clubs. I know lots of parents value this provision.
Since the start of September 2023, we have run 64 after school clubs. 1019 places have been created for pupils to benefit from joining clubs.
Clubs have included: 
	· Construction

· Chess

· Board Games

· Origami

· Arts and Crafts

· Crochet

· British Sign Language

· Coding

· Times Table Rock Stars

· Book Buffet
	· Library

· Reading Detectives

· Choir (Welsh National Opera)

· Drumming

· Multi-sports

· Basketball

· Football

· Ready, Steady, Move

· Grove Groovers

· Dance


Residential visits and curriculum enhancements

Our curriculum is a strength of the school. Curriculum leaders ensure pupils have the opportunity to take part in visits off-site, have visiting educators in school and take part in residential visits.

Reception visited Handsworth park. They found out more about how the natural environment changes in winter. Year 2 spent the day at the Brighouse. They enjoyed their walk in the woods. Mr Bentley was impressed with their geography knowledge. Year 3 pupils worked with Hands on Science. They made elastic racing cars and learned about forces and friction. Year 3 also had a workshop session on The Ancient Greeks with The Past Presents. Their day finished with a mini Olympic games in our sports hall. Year 4 have worked with a drama teacher. This work has helped develop their understanding of the themes in their class novel The Miraculous Journey of Edward Tulane. Year 5 pupils have continued to work with The Welsh National Opera and have also undertaken a drama in education project called Just 3 Clicks. Year 6 visited Handsworth park and St Mary’s church and learned about significant people from Handsworth.

We look forward to the Year 5 residential visit to Whitemoor Lakes and the Year 6 visit to The Harry Potter Experience and London.

Parental workshops

Thank you to all parents who have joined us in school to find out how we teach phonics and reading. It is important that you understand how we teach these subjects so you can help at home. Lots of parents joined teachers in years 5 and 6 to learn more about how to keep children safe online.

The focus for workshops next term is mathematics.

Mathematics day

The term has ended with a maths bang. So many children dressed up as their favourite number or TT RockStars hero. Mathematics is a key area we are working on. Mr Bentley is pleased with how the changes to how we teach maths are helping children know, understand and remember more.

Events for children after the holiday
On Friday 8th March we will celebrate world book week. Friday 15th March is Comic Relief Day.

Vouchers
On Thursday we issued £20.00 supermarket vouchers on behalf of Birmingham City Council. The vouchers are being funded by the Household Support Fund which is funded by the Department for Work and Pensions. We were able to issue a voucher for every child that attends Grove School. The vouchers are to assist families with food over the February half term and can be selected for the following supermarkets: Aldi, Asda, Farmfoods, Iceland, Morrisons, Tesco, Sainsbury's, Waitrose and Marks and Spencer. The vouchers expire on 14th March 2024 so please use your voucher before this date.
Enjoy the half term break. School reopens on Monday 19th February at 8.30am.

Your sincerely

[image: image1.emf]
Ms J Baker
Headteacher
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